
CYNGOR CYMUNEDOL LLANDOW 

LLANDOW COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Notes of an informal meeting of the Council on Thursday 13th September 2018 at Sigingstone Village Hall at 7.30 pm 

1. Present: Mr. R. Thomas (Vice Chairman), Mr. A. Clarke., Mr. P. Bryant, Mrs. C. Bray, Mrs. A. Pattinson, 

and Mr. D-L. Jones (Clerk). 

2. Apologies:  Mr. C. Cornelius (Chairman), Ms. J. Shaw, Mr. A. Cave, Mr. R. Finucane Mr. T. Phillips, 

County Borough Councillor C. Cave and PCSO Angela Stone. 

3. Issues arising from the minutes of the meeting of the 5th July 2018: 

75/18: Issues with infrastructure:  Cllr. R. Thomas reported that he had been in touch with Mr. Miles 

Punter at the VGCBC and work had taken place on the road near the Caravan site.  

The Clerk circulated a copy of the re-surfacing plan which showed that the following roads would be 

attended in the forthcoming year;  

a. Llysworney to Cross Inn via Crossways - score 215. 

b. Rectory Cross to Llandow Village – score 210. 

c. Moorshead Farm to Penyrheol Terrace – score 190. 

Micro -Asphalt Works: 

a. East View, Llandow. 

It was noted that some work has already taken place which is a positive step however in Llandow it seems 

that patching has taken place, albeit large.  

120/18: Race Track noise levels:  The Clerk had reported this to VGCBC and received an acknowledgment, 

we await further information in due course. 

121/18 Waste Management System: It was noted that the role-out of the new system for refuse collection has 

begun. 

4. Draft Parking Strategy: A consultation is underway which has been published in all the communities. 

5. Community Council Fund: Cllr. C. Bray reported that an application from Llysworney Community 

Association would be probably be submitted for consideration at the October meeting of the Council. 

6. Carne Arms:  Concern was expressed about the future of the Carne Arms which it is understood is having 

financial difficulties.  

7. Fracking Consultation: It was noted that the position of the Welsh Government is against Fracking. The 

Clerk will respond to the consultation making clear Council’s opposition to fracking.  

8. Planning Consultation: Cllr. A. Pattinson suggested, by email, the following response:   We should reinforce 

our concerns about the significant impact on rural communities and the environment when medium to large housing 

developments are sited on the outskirts of/close to long established villages. This will include apprehensions about 

sustainability and inadequate infrastructure (in spite of developers’ assurances at the outset), as well as the pressure 

upon planning departments from a variety of sources to curtail further development in and around existing towns.  

It was agreed the Clerk would respond as detailed above. 

9. Police Report:  PCSO reported by email there had been 3 crimes reported since the last meeting at the 

beginning of July. 

  11/08/2018 – Malicious Communications/ texts – Llandow area 

  19/08/2018 – Fly-tipping (Anti-social behaviour incident) – Llandow area 

  22/08/2018 – Theft of Tyres/batteries from compound – Llandow Industrial Estate area 

10. AOB: There was no other business. 

11. Date & Time of Next meeting: 7.30 pm Thursday 4th October at Llandow Village Hall. 


